
Board Proposes for Second Notice Changes to Procedural Rules 

On December 6, 2012, the Pollution Control Board adopted for second notice review by the Joint 
committee on Administrative Rules (JCAR) a single amendment to the Board’s existing 
procedural rule codified at 35 Ill. Adm. Code 101.108(d) “Board Proceedings.” The rulemaking 
is docketed as In the Matter of: Proposed Amendment to 35 Ill. Adm. Code 101.108 9(d) 
Conforming to P.A. 93-509 Re Board Majority (R13-9). 

The proposed amendment clarifies that the affirmative votes of a three Member majority of this 
five Member Board is required to adopt a Board decision. 

The Board has not held a hearing on the proposed rule, as no hearing was requested during the 
first notice period. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the Web without 
charge. Hard copies may be obtained from the Clerk’s office upon payment of reproduction fees 
as prescribed by Section 6 of the Freedom of Information Act [5 ILCS 140/6]. 
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